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March 15, 2021  

 

 

  Charles Allen, Ward 6 Councilmember 

  John A. Wilson Building 

  1350 Pennsylvania Avenue SE, Suite 110 

  Washington DC 20004 

 

VIA email: callen@dccouncil.us 

 

RE: Construction Funding for the Pennsylvania-Potomac Avenues   

  Intersection Improvements 

 

Dear Councilmember Allen, 

At a properly noticed regular meeting of Advisory Neighborhood Commission 

6B on March 9, 2021, with a quorum present, the Commission voted 10-0-0 to 

request that you do all possible to preserve planned construction funding for 

this important but long delayed ANC6B transportation project. 

For this project, the FY 2021-2024 DC State Transportation Improvement Plan 

shows a total budget for FY 2023 of $11 million of which $5.7 million is 

District funding (TIP ID 5957).  DDOT currently estimates that the engineering 

designs for the project will be completed in mid-2021 such that construction 

could begin in mid-2022 and conclude in 18 months. Thus, the Commission 

and its constituents are hopeful that the requisite DC funding will be retained in 

the Mayor’s upcoming budget and in the budget as passed by the DC Council.   

Please contact Commissioner Kirsten Oldenburg, ANC 6B Transportation 

Committee Chair at 202-546-8542 or 6B04@anc.dc.gov if you have any 

questions about this matter or need further information. 

 

 

 
Sincerely, 

 

Brian Ready 

Chair,  ANC 6B 

 

921 Pennsylvania Avenue SE 

Washington, DC 20003-2141 

6B@anc.dc.gov 
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